From The Secretary's Corner – Did You Know? I'm pleased to report that over half of the members of our club have already paid their dues for this year. As a reminder, the dues for the year are \$144, made out to the South Portland/Cape Elizabeth Rotary Club

<u>Raffle</u> – Tonight's raffle prize, a gift from Alec Livingston to be determined, was won by Kaylene Waindle.

<u>Happy Dollars</u> – Happy dollars tonight were given by Sophie Kourakos, Helene Giftos, Mary Dulac, Mary Jo Cross, Dan Mooers, Frank Helman, Frank Butterworth, David Lourie, Nancy Hawes, Jack Roberts, Kathy Cotter, Bill Daviero, John LoBosco, Mike McGovern, and Bob Flynn.

<u>Family Fun Day Wrap-Up</u> – Chuck Redman would like to thank everyone who helped set up, serve, and clean up at this year's Family Fun Day. Due to the good weather, we were able to sell out of all of our fried dough this year. A final profit statement will be forthcoming.

<u>Skating Shelter</u> – Tony Wagner would like everyone to know that we are setting up a work detail for Saturday, July 28th at 8 am, to work on the skating shelter. If everyone can come out that day, to help out for a few hours, we should be able to almost wrap up this project. Please make your calendars to block out some time for that day.

<u>Board of Directors Meeting</u> – Our first board of directors meeting for the upcoming Rotary year will take place after our regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, July 18th. All members are welcome to attend.

Soup Kitchen Wrap-Up – Joe Conroy would like to thank Dave Bagdasarian, Paul Butler, Phil Dube, Matt Dube, Bob Flynn, John LoBosco, David Lourie, Pam Mutty, Chuck Redman, Jim Russell, Cindy Santos, and John Talty, who helped at last night's soup kitchen. We served over 300 plates to a very appreciative crowd. Our next opportunity to serve is Tuesday, August 7th. Please mark your calendars because we will not have any high school students to help us serve. We need everyone to pitch in.

<u>Next Week's Program</u> — Our program next week will be a club assembly in which president Bob will outline his goals and objectives for the year and introduce the board members to talk about what their plans are for the upcoming year. He will also be looking for the club members for input and suggestions.

<u>Program</u> – Tonight's meeting was our annual lobster bake at Fort Williams, kicking off our new Rotary year. Over 70 members and guests were in attendance for a lovely meal and great fellowship. President Bob thanked longtime board member

Nancy Hawes for her many years of service, as well as immediate past-president Marge for all of her good work this past Rotary year. Anne Swift-Kayatta, who chaired this event, thanked everyone who helped out, but much thanks needs to go to Anne for all the hard work she put into this event while simultaneously planing for her daughter's wedding in two weeks. Thank you Anne.

Upcoming Events

- -July 18 Club Assembly
- -July 18 Board Meeting
- -July 25 Past Presidents Talk
- -July 28 Skating Shelter Work Day
- -August 1 Venture Crew
- -August 7 Soup Kitchen
- -August 15 District Governor Official Visit

ASSIGNMENTS

July 18

Song Kennealy
Invocation Russell
Raffle Gift LoBosco
Conductor McGovern

July 25

Song Knight
Invocation Santos
Raffle Gift Lourie
Conductor Meyers

August 1

Song Livingston
Invocation Smith
Raffle Gift McGovern
Conductor Mooers

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT Sakuji Tanaka

Rotary Club of Yashio, Japan

DISTRICT 7780 GOVERNOR Marty Peak Helman Boothbay Harbor Rotary Club

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, MAINE

www.sp-ce-rotary.org

Officers

President – Bob Flynn President-Elect – Ellie Speh Vice President – Kathy Cotter Secretary – Paul Butler Treasurer – Nancy Irving

Directors

Club Administration – Bill Phillips Community Service – Dave Bagdasarian Membership – Scott Irving International & Foundation – Chuck Redman New Generations – Jim Russell Director-At-Large – Marge Barker

Rotary Club of South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 116 Oakhurst Road Cape Elizabeth ME 04107